
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

October 4, 2006                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M. Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McCullick.     

 

The official minutes of September 25, 2006, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Tammy Schmidt, and Val Beikmann, USD #239, visited with the commissioners for 

support of Red Ribbon Week.  They explained the programs that they are doing.  

Commissioner McGavran moved to give $150 to support Red Ribbon Week, out of the 

Drug and Alcohol Fund.  Commissioner Luthi seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported that Geocore Services had performed well 

testing at both landfills.  John gave the board a letter from the City of Salina, that 

effective January 1, 2007, that solid waste disposal will increase to $28/ton.     

 

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Department, submitted two bids for a replacement vehicle for 

the Health/Aging Department.  Commissioner McGavran moved to accept the bid on the 

Bennett Auto-plex vehicle.  Commissioner Luthi seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Harvey Henderson, Noxious Weed Administrator, was in and talked to the board on 

noxious weed issues. 

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, met with the commissioners to discuss department matters.  

Prisoner count is 37.  Ken is working on a contract with Geary County to hold inmates. 

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, was in to have the commissioners approve 

and sign the 2007 Emergency Management Cooperative Agreement for State and Local 

Assistance funds.   

   

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 2:44 p.m.   

 


